Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Minutes of Town Hall Meeting
April 14, 2018, 11:00 AM

Call to Order:
A Town Hall meeting of Starlight Ranch HOA membership and residents was held on              Saturday, April 14, 2018, at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong opened the meeting at 11:03 AM and thanked everyone for coming out.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: Curt Delong-President, Roger Hebert-Director, Denise Koplar-Director, Laurie Lyons-Director, and Vern Olsen-Director.  Richard Balderson-Director was absent with reason.  Bob Marley-Director left after the Board meeting.  Georgia Moffat- Secretary/Treasurer was also present. 

Curt stated that Code enforcement could not make it to this meeting but will be available for the next town hall.  Curt talked about lack of services.  Once ID badges are issued the canvasing of the community will begin.  The procedure will be announced in the newsletter.  The canvasing will help increase HOA membership and identify unauthorized residents by collecting documentation.  The use of a block monitor has been suggested.  The management needs to proactive not reactive.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The floor was opened for questions and concerns from the residents present.

· Age limit – Status 723 – 55+ community.  20% of residents can be under 55.  ELS has a rule that they cannot be less than 40.  People are moving in under the radar and not registering with the office especially with private sales.
· Pictures are not proof according to ELS management but can be used for backup to complaints.  When taken pictures be discreet.
· Residents have to follow up with office on complaints made by them if the office does not response.
· Cameras at entrance would help identify people coming and going from the property.
· Air B&B at 2897 Stallion.  Cars seen at this address are rentals.
· Guest passes need to be shown to use facilities.  ELS has no accountability for who, when or how often they visit in the computer.  ELS are letting residents fill out guest passes and they just laminate them.
· Curt going to Networking for progress meeting talking to lawyer Dan Perry who specializes in 723 state statues.  Electrical pedestal in back yard is the park responsibility unless specified in your prospectus.  ELS take 4-6 weeks to replace.  Another option is to call OUC and have them come out to see if they can fix the problem.
· What is ELS going to do about the drug house on Appaloosa?  ELS is in management not crime prevention.  Call sheriff office. 
· Tom passed out a paper with important telephone numbers for residents.
· Tom is having meeting with Forest Best-Crime Prevention deputy in our area on 4/27/18.
· Newsletter delivered to each house.
· ELS should prove that the kids are not living in residents, not HOA proved that they do live there.
· Notify DPBR to request last date of synceses per Florida Status.  ELS not in compliance.
· Letter to entire park stating need to support the HOA against ELS that does not care about the residents, only money.
· Rent increase contacts should only be for 1 year.
· ELS office closed between 9-6. Multiple trips to pay rent.  Reduction of services.
· ELS requires income of $1,800 a month to move into park.

Meeting adjourned at 12:09 PM
